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NORTH AMERICAN STEEL INDUSTRY CELEBRATES THE ENTRY 
INTO FORCE OF THE USMCA 

 
Today, the North American steel industry celebrates the entry into force of the United 
States-Mexico-Canada Agreement (USMCA), a critical milestone for the North 
American steel sector, its workers, and its supply chains.  
 
The USMCA establishes a strong foundation for mutually beneficial trade in North 
America. The USMCA will strengthen the competitiveness of all three trading partners 
while enhancing the development of North America’s globally competitive advanced 
manufacturing sector, particularly for North American steel producers.  
 
The USMCA benefits North American steelmakers and the entire sector by further 
strengthening our existing integrated supply chains in the region and by improving on 
the terms of the original North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA).  This is 
accomplished through the coming into force of strengthened rules of origin and 
enhanced regional value content requirements.  
 
The collective North American steel sector stands ready to work with our Governments 
and supply chains to ensure the success of the USMCA and is willing and able to 
supply North American steel to our customers to meet their needs.  
 
The Agreement also includes important provisions to promote increased cooperation, 
transparency and information sharing between the three North American governments 
to address steel circumvention and evasion of trade remedy orders.  This increased 
cooperation strengthens our industry’s competitiveness in the face of the continuing 
challenges to the industry from global steel excess capacity and weakening demand, 
especially as the industry works to recover from the COVID-19 pandemic. 
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Contacts: 



CSPA – Catherine Cobden, c.cobden@canadiansteel.ca, 613.884-4856 
AISI – Lisa Harrison, lharrison@steel.org, 202.452.7115  
CANACERO – Salvador Quesada, squesada@canacero.mx, 52 (55) 5448-8162  
SMA – Phil Bell, bell@steelnet.org, 202.296.1515 
SSINA – Larry Lasoff, LLasoff@kelleydrye.com, 202.342.8530  
CPTI – Tamara Browne, tbrowne@schagrinassociates.com, 202.223.1700 
 


